
GRADE LEVEL 5-12 Ages 11-18 

TIME 

One full class period 

OVERVIEW 

This lesson offers five different scenarios in 

which two people, both in need of a life-saving 

organ transplant, would each be a compatible 

recipient for the same donated organ. The 

question posed to students in each scenario 

is: Who should receive the donated organ and 

why?  

LESSON OBJECTIVE 

Students will produce rigorous evidence-

based group discussions and individual writing 

through a sequence of specific, thought-

provoking and policy-based scenarios and 

resources.  

COMMON CORE STATE STANDARDS 

CCSS.ELA-LITERACY.RI.9-12.1, 3, 8; 

CCSS.ELA-LITERACY.RST.9-12.1; CCSS. 

ELA-LITERACY.SL.9-12.1.A, 1.C, 1.D, 10.3 

Next Generation Science Standards 

HS-LSI-3 

PREPARATION 

◼ Make photocopies of handouts for

students

• Donation Debate Organizer handout

• Donation Scenarios

LESSON 

1. Distribute: Donation Debate Organizer

handout, and Debate Scenarios

2. Use the following questions to guide class

discussion; can be adapted as a writing

exercise:

• What would happen if people were allowed

to buy organs from organ procurement 

organizations or individuals?

• Why has the Federal government created an

entity to set policies on how scarce 

organs will be allocated? 

• Do wealthy or famous individuals have ways

of obtaining donated organs that are 

unavailable to most Americans? 

• Would it be an infringement of individual

rights if we changed the donation policy 

so that all people are donors unless they 

sign a card saying they do not want to 

donate? 

• If more or fewer organs were available for

transplantation, do you think current 

organ allocation polices would be 

changed? 

3. On the following page are three options for

structuring your class debate.

**Adapted from Donate Life Northwest 

curriculum: 

www.GoRecycleYourself.com 

Donation Debate 

http://www.gorecycleyourself.com/












Classroom Debate Rubric 

Criteria 5 points 4 points 3 points 2 points 1 point 
Total 

Points 

Respect for 
Other Team 

All statements, body 
language, and 
responses were 
respectful and were 
inappropriate language 

Statements and 
responses were 
respectful and used 
appropriate language, 
but once or twice body 
language was not 

Most statements and 
responses were 
respectful and in 
appropriate language, 
but there was one 
sarcastic remark 

Statements, responses 
and/or body language 
were borderline 
appropriate. Some 
sarcastic remarks 

Statements, 
responses and/or body 
language were 
consistently not 
respectful 

Information

All information 
presented in this debate 
was clear, accurate and 
thorough 

Most information 
presented in this debate 
was clear, accurate and 
thorough

Most information 
presented in the debate 
was clear and accurate, 
but was not usually 
thorough 

Some information 
was accurate, but 
there were some 
minor inaccuracies 

Information had 
some major 
inaccuracies OR was 
usually not clear 

Rebuttal

All counter-arguments 
were accurate, relevant 
and strong 

Most counter-arguments 
were accurate, relevant, 
and strong 

Most counter-arguments 
were accurate and 
relevant, but several 
were weak 

Some counter 
arguments were 
weak and irrelevant 

Counter-arguments 
were not accurate 
and/or relevant 

Use of 
Facts/Statistics

Every major point was 
well supported with 
several relevant facts, 
statistics and/or 
examples

Every major point was 
adequately supported 
with relevant facts, 
statistics and/or 
examples 

Every major point was 
supported with facts, 
statistics and/or 
examples, but the 
relevance of some was 
questionable 

Some points were 
supported well, others 
were not 

All points were not 
supported 

Organization

All arguments were 
clearly tied to an idea 
(premise) and organized 
in a tight, logical fashion 

Most arguments were 
clearly tied to an idea 
(premise) and organized 
in a tight, logical fashion 

Most arguments were 
clearly tied to an idea 
(premise) and organized 
in a tight, logical fashion 

Most arguments were 
clearly tied to an idea 
(premise) and organized 
in a tight, logical fashion 

Most arguments were 
clearly tied to an idea 
(premise) and organized 
in a tight, logical fashion 

Understanding 
of Topic 

The team clearly 
understood the topic in 
depth and presented 
their information 
forcefully and 
convincingly 

The team clearly 
understood the topic in 
depth and presented 
their information with 
ease 

The team seemed to 
understand the main 
points of the topic and 
presented those with 
ease 

The team seemed 
to understand the main 
points of the topic, but 
didn’t present with ease 

The team did not 
show an adequate 
understanding of 
the topic

 Total Points:  

Comments: 

Source: http://course1.winona.edu/shatfield/air/classdebate.pdf 

http://course1.winona.edu/shatfield/air/classdebate.pdf

